


�������	
����	�
����

	
��
����������� �
�
 
April 7, 2002 
 
 
 
The Honourable Tim Huston 
Premier of Nova Scotia 
Nova Scotia Government 
�
Dear Premier Huston, 
 
I am distressed and dismayed at the recent decision by the Nova Scotia 
government to significantly increase the tax burden on part time resident 
homeowners in our province.  It has been my great hope that the 2 of our 4 
children, all in their early to mid 40’s, who live in western provinces would 
eventually make their way back home to live.  This pronouncement will 
undoubtedly prevent that from happening. 
 
Our daughter operated a highly respected physiotherapy clinic on the South 
Shore until a decade ago when she went west and was married.  She and her 
husband, a firefighter and trades person, have been talking about buying 
property in NS to use on a part time basis with an eye to ultimately living here 
on a more permanent basis.  This tax will guarantee they are unable to afford 
to do that. 
 
Our son, with experience in the business and academic worlds, and his wife, a 
general practitioner who is also working with medical students at the 
university, are emotionally tied to Nova Scotia.  As it has been their wish to 
bring their boys up with hearts rooted in Nova Scotia, they have been 
considering when to invest in a home in NS that may become a more full time 
residence.  With the added tax burden for non resident home ownership, that 
will not happen now.  I am heart sick. 
 
Our two daughters in Nova Scotia live in rural communities on the South 
Shore.  One has worked as a youth counsellor at the local women’s centre for 
more than a decade.  The other is in the travel busines attracting visitors to 
Nova Scotia.  They have both are heavily involved in community activities, one 
of whom recently led a project that has raised over $20,000 for her local 
school.  Their sister and brother in western Canada, also raised with a sense of 
community responsibility, would have added the same level of commitment to 
improving life in Nova Scotia.  That opportunity will be lost to the province. 
 
In 2016 I completed the leadership of a capital campaign to build Our Health 
Centre (OHC) in Chester, NS, a collaborative community health centre that 
has enriched the lives of those living in the Municipality of Chester and 
beyond. Over $225,000 of the funds raised to build this wonderful addition to 






